
South Harringay School 

Pemberton Road 

London 

N4 1BA 

T. 020 8340 2757 

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk  

South Harringay  School  

Friday 31 January 2025 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Indoor Athletics 

A fantastic team effort was demonstrated by our team, who 
qualified for the Haringey Sports hall Athletics finals, for the 
first time ever! We competed against the top eight schools in 
Haringey, eventually finishing 6th overall, which is a great 
achievement. 

Everyone who took part should be extremely proud of the performances; 
they definitely showed that our school is right up there with the best in 
Haringey! We are certain that we will go one better in the summer outdoor 
athletics event later this year!  

Well done to Vitor, Eren, Karolinny, Sofi, Ebony, Damarion, Caleb, Ethan, 
Daniel G, Nahla, Alice, Angelos, Donai, Danny D, Tuppy, Sylvie and Eva 

 

Junior Climbing Frame 

Many of you will have noticed the climbing frame in the Junior School 
playground is having some work done on it. We have all 
equipment checked annually and the most recent check led 
to one of our boom nets being replaced. The replacement 
boom net is on the way, but it may still take a few weeks to 
arrive. In the meantime, we have barriers around the ground, 
where the boom net is anchored, to avoid the trip hazard; 
there is a temporary barrier at the top of this section. The 
rest of the climbing frame is safe to use.  

 

This is also a good time to remind you that, use of the climbing frame and 
other playground equipment after school, is at the risk of the parent or carer 
accompanying each child. This is because our staff are not on duty to 
supervise play. Instead, staff are focused on making sure all children leave 
school with an appropriate adult. If you choose to let a younger sibling play 
while you wait for a junior school child, you are responsible for them.  

 

Clubs 

All of our spring term before, and after-school clubs have now begun. There 
are still places available in the following clubs:  

 

Reception to Year 2 —Wednesday Morning—Olympics 

Reception to Year 2 - Thursday Morning—Team  Games  

Reception to Year 2—Friday Morning—Striking and Fielding  

Year 3 to 6—Monday Morning– Table Tennis  

Year 3 to 6— Wednesday Morning– Badminton & Tennis 

Year 3 to 6—  Friday Morning– Athletics 

Please contact our admin team if you would like to book a place.  

Uniform 

Following on from the re-
cent reminder letter about 
school uniform, we can 
confirm that trainers, of 
any colour, can be worn 
for PE lessons.  

The PE kits is as follows: a 
plain white T-shirt or 
school polo shirt; plain 
shorts; a plain pair of 
tracksuit or jogging 
bottoms, without a logo, 
for outdoor activities dur-
ing the winter; and trainers 
or plimsolls. 

Nursery Applications 

• The deadline for new 
nursery applications 
is March 28th, 2025. 

• If you need to make 
any changes to your 
current nursery 
child’s application, 
please do so by 
March 21st, 2025. 

 

Be sure to mark these 
dates in your calendar! 

 

 



 

Friends of South Harringay News 

 

We're hurtling towards February half term and the PSA are busy organising two fab new events. 

 

Yr 3 Movie Night - Thursday 13 Feb, 3.30pm- 5.30pm  

Screening Pets United. Tickets are available to buy on classlist for £3.50 including 
a snack and a drink. Free tickets are also available so no child misses out. Every 

child must get a ticket on classlist (even free ones). Popcorn at the ready!!  

 

 

Valentine's Bake Sale - Friday 14 February, Infant and Junior Playgrounds  

Show your loved ones you care with a sweet treat this Valentine's Day. As always 
we're calling on our bakers to drop their bakes at the office on the day. Please label 
your containers with your name and telephone number. We can't be responsible for 

lost containers but we will try our best to return them to you. 

No meat, nuts or sesame please!  

 

We need more volunteers  

If you're interested in supporting the PSA or leading a fundraising event, please 
email psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org or speak to your class rep.  

 

 

 

Our mathletes for this week: Robin (6 Maple) 3990 points 

Our mathletes for last week: Livia (6 Maple) 3570 points  

                         

 Our mathlete class for this week:  6 Acer 

Our mathlete class last week:   6 Maple 

 

 

Our super readers for this week:   Olivia L (3) - Freya (4) -  Willo (5) - Rashko & Burak (6) 

Our super readers for last week:   Evie  (3) - Beeminet (4) -  Ruby (5) -  Savash & Sofi (6)                                                        

                                                                  

Quiz master class this week: 5 Magnolia                                                                            

Quiz master class last week: 5 Elm 

                                                                



 
 
 


